
Oregon State Bar
Sustainable Future Section
October 9, 2012 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

Attendance
Present: Bobby Mauger, Jim Kennedy (until 9:35), Dallas DeLuca, Dick Roy, Barry Woods, Jennifer Gates, Michelle Slater, Diane Henkels
Excused: Ellen Grover, Janna Aginsky
1. Nominating Committee Report
Jim and Jennifer discussed the nominations process and presented the 2012 Report (attached hereto).  The Executive Committee needs to confirm that we do not need to have an Immediate Past Chair when the Chair continues for a second term.  Also discussed were the roles that the new members might fill on various subcommittees.  In particular, the program committee needs at least one new member and a new law firm award coordinator must be selected.
Dick Roy moved and Robin seconded a motion to accept the report as is, subject to confirmation from the Bar that the EC need not have an Immediate Past Chair where the current Chair continues for a second term.  The motion received unanimous approval.  The new members will begin attending in January 2012 and will be invited to attend a planning session for 2013 to occur by the end of the year. 
2. Law Firm Award Discussion
Michelle updated the EC on the award presentation for Stoel.  She is working with Stoel on the details of both the event and the award style.  Michelle asked members to provide her with names of possible speakers for the award presentation.  Announcements of the award and of the Partners need to be placed in the OSB Bulletin.  Dallas will determine whether the individual award and firm award can be listed in the same advertisement.  If that is how it was handled last year, we will do so again.  Dick moved and Barry seconded a motion to spend the money necessary ($450) to put a 3"x5" advertisement in the bulletin.  
The EC next discussed the future structure of the award program.  An ad hoc committee met prior to this meeting to discuss perceived problems and options.  No support was voiced for tabling the award for one or more years, although a few members believe that without significant changes it is not worth continuing with the award.  Considerations included changing the application to include reference to criteria for the Partners program; making the criteria and the analysis more subjective or more objective; allowing firms to state they are Partners and then describe their most compelling achievement; ask winner to act as an ambassador or true leader; limit re-applications to a defined period.
3. Approval of Minutes
Dallas DeLuca moved and Barry Woods seconded a motion to approve the August 2012 EC meeting minutes.  A vote was taken and the motion received unanimous approval.
4. Partners in Sustainability - Advertising
Michelle will check on the size and cost of a Bar Bulletin advertisement listing the Partners so that a vote can be taken (at the next EC meeting or by email) approve the expenditure.
5. Planning for 2013
A longer EC meeting will be held on a Saturday before the end of 2012 in order to plan for 2013.  Michelle will send out a doodle calendar to all members and the two new members with potential dates for that meeting and for 2013 monthly meetings.  Michelle asked members to send her an email with any issues for discussion at the planning meeting.
6. New Business
A.  Diane asked to discuss better use of the SFS list serve.  She asked that this topic be included in the planning meeting for 2013.
B.  Diane also solicited interest for assisting with the ENR Section's desk book on topics related to climate change and energy issues.  Diane will send out materials regarding the organization of the desk book and substantive topics.  Further discussion will occur at the next EC meeting.

The meeting concluded at 11:10 a.m.

